Melba Cemetery District
Board Meeting – 26 August 2025, Cemetery Office 7:00-8:00

Welcome:

Those in attendance: Lisa, Doris, Suzy, Jim, Rick, Brent & Lillian.

Annual Budget Hearing: Budget was presented by Lillian Briner, no one from the public attended. Budget for upcoming 2025-2026 was approved by Jim Gardner and 2nd by Rick Brower.

Bills were signed by Chairman and Commissioners both on August 26 and September 2 2025.  Bills totaled $6,411.911, leaving a bank balance of $1,474.16.

Brent fixed the sodcutter, a bolt had worked loose.

Brent asked to be able to gravel behind the trees where grass is dumped to keep down on the dust, approved.

Rick’s paper work is almost ready to give to the county to run for Commissioner for District 3.

We do not give out copies of or information on Death Certificates. They need to go through the state. 

Sprinkler system is still working out the kinks for the dry spots, if they have to run more lines, there will probably be a charge, if just changing heads and such probably not.

Marker Pins were approved and ordered.  We will try them out before we order enough for the whole cemetery.

